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“To provide the citizens of Euless a better understanding of the dedication and integrity of the police department” 

E C P A A A  
www.ecpaaa.org 
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70 PAID MEMBERS FOR 2004 

April , 2004 

PARTNERS IN POLICING 

Tuesday, April 20 - 6:30 PM - ECPAAA Arbor Daze Meeting & Pizza Par-

Guest Speaker:  Zanda Hilger from the Tarrant Co Area Agency on 
Aging, sponsored by the United Way of Metropolitan Tarrant Coun-
ty.  Anyone who helps an older person with household chores, er-
rands, personal care, or finances might be interested in the  
resources that Ms. Hilger has to share. 

March 2004 Volunteer Hours 

 CID Clerical – 1 Hour 30 Minutes 

 Citizens On Patrol – 144 Hours 0 Minutes 

 Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 

 Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 7 

 Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 1 

 Citizens Police Academy Class – 50 Hours 45 Minutes 

 Crime Victims Assistance Program – 1 Hour 0 Minutes 

 Vehicle Maintenance – 16 Hours 30 Minutes 

 Watering of Plants – 10 Hours 0 Minutes 

 Miscellaneous – 68 Hours 30 Minutes 

   Total – 292 Hours 15 Minutes  

The Big Surprise in March 
The President’s Council on Service and Civil Participation and the President 
of the United States of America were not present in the meeting last month, 
but they did send letters of recognition and Pins to our organization and to 
the individuals who volunteered 100+ hours in 2003.  Our Mayor and Chief of 
Police were in attendance to present these awards.  Copies of the letters and 
pictures of the ceremony can be found on page 3.  As an added twist the 
members surprised Lou Baum with gifts for his leadership. It was a great 
evening full of fun and surprises.  
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On Tuesday morning April 13, 2004 our dearest 
friend, M. Lloyd Baldwin, joined our Heavenly 
Father for a much more important assignment.  A 
long time library foundation volunteer, citizen on 
patrol in Morrisdale since 1995, class 13 Academy 
alumni member to mention only a few of the 
volunteer organizations Lloyd participated in.  He 
was looking forward to Arbor Daze and any as-
signment he would receive during the three days.  
 
Every time you go to our library Lloyd’s watching 
over us sitting so peaceful on his favorite bench at 
his favorite place to be.  Take a second and say hi 
to our friend, he will hear you I am sure.  As this 
newsletter is going to press, arrangements are still 
pending.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to Sybil 
and all of the family in this great time of sorrow. 
 

Arbor Daze is only a couple of 
weeks away and I hope everyone is 
gearing up to park some cars.  This 
is a lot of work and if you have not 
been able to sign up to volunteer 
your time there are still plenty of 
open slots available.  I hope to see 
everyone there and I will assist you 

in any way I can to make the three day event a suc-
cess.  Thank you in advance for the tremendous sup-
port that the Alumni Association gives during Arbor 
Daze. 
 
A big thanks to David Mishkin and Don Martin for help-
ing shred the mounds of paperwork that are generated 
at the Police Department.  These gentlemen shred bag 
after bag of old reports for records.  If you would like to 
volunteer to shred some paperwork as well give me a 
call and I will get you connected with records.   
 

Thank you to the alumni members that assisted class 
19 with building searches and traffic stops.  The class 
enjoyed both of the hands on training very much.  This 
would not have been possible without your support.  
The class wants to do more building searches on a 
Saturday sometime soon, so I may be calling on some 
of you to assist me.   
 
The Citizens on Patrol group is doing a fantastic job in 
patrolling on a more routine basis.  
The cars are being used during the 
entire week and we appreciate your 
support.  Remember the more sets 
of eyes out their watching the 
streets of Euless the safer we make 
the community. Keep up the Good 
Work!!!!!!!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Gary 

Arbor Daze   
It’s Time to Sign Up 

 
It's that time of year again where 
we need all of our members' 
participation for another success-
ful fund raiser. This is a prelimi-
nary schedule and is subject to 
change.  
 
Please mark your calendars and 
if you know of a particular time 
and date that you want to work, 
please make sure Leah knows 
so that she can put your name 
on the work list.  
 
There is a half an hour overlap 
for each time slot to allow folks to 
sign in and make the replace-
ment transition. For example: 
The first slot on Friday is sched-
uled to work 11:30 am. to 2:30 
pm with a half hour transition 
time built in going till 3:00 pm 
Hopefully your replacement will 
arrive early and can replace you 
at 2:30 instead of 3:00.  
 
The sign-up sheets will be at the 

April monthly meeting. If you are 
unable to attend the next meet-
ing and would like to help out at 
Arbor Daze, please give me a 
call so I can get you on the 
schedule. 
 
Here are the times and dates: 

Friday, April 23rd 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
5:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 
8:00 p.m. to Midnight 

 
Saturday, April 24th 

8:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
5:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 

8:30 p.m. to 12:00 midnight 
 

Sunday, April 25th 
9:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon 
11:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
2:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

 
Leah Benoit 
(972) 830-7906 Work Phone 
(817) 283-6703 Home Phone 
lbenoit@vha.com 
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What a busy month with some sur-
prises for all. Thanks to the "Recycle 
Crud Team", the "Trash Off Team" 
the "Bass Pro Team" who really had 

a long day last Saturday. The Bass Pro event was 
a last minute surprise, so my thanks big time go out 
to the folks who did a double duty on Saturday.  
Leah and J.R. have done an excellent job putting 
the Arbor Daze Roster together and as always my 
best to the 35-40 members that have signed up to 
volunteer their week-end to our largest fund raiser 
of the year. If you have not signed up and can give 
a few hours during Arbor Daze, please call 
J.R. or Leah soon. We will be in touch with 
most of you this week. 
 
 On Thursday evening April 22 it is carnival 
night for the families.  For twelve bucks you 
can ride all night for one price. My thanks 
go out to several of our members who are support-
ing the Fire Academy Alumni Members to help 
them pick up a few bucks.  The particular evening 
is growing because it is so expensive on the other 
three nights.  So bring out your families and enjoy. 
 
 I was very excited when I saw that we have sever-
al members signed up to go to our State Conven-
tion in August. There is still time to sign up and 
come enjoy a state gathering of many Alumni Asso-
ciations and have a nice vacation too.  If you need 
the forms they will be available at our next meeting 
on the 20th. 
 
 Being that Arbor Daze is the week of our meeting 
we will have our pizza party combined with a quick 
business meeting starting at 6:30PM.  At 7:00PM 
Adis has a speaker for us to enjoy and then around 
8:00 PM we will take a few minutes to complete our 
Arbor Daze Rosters and answer any question that 
you might have concerning Arbor Daze. 
 
 For those who have not heard or read last Sun-
day's Star Telegram, our own Kathy Haecker was 
honored this past week at the Ft. Worth  Conven-
tion Center for being one of the finalist as "Women 

of the Year" for Northeast Tarrant County.  We are 
so proud of you Mrs. Kathy Haecker for all you 
have done for the crime victim's of the HEB Area.  
Kathy has helped hundreds of families in a crises 
situation over the past three years.  There were 
over 600 folks that honored great citizens like 
Kathy.  She is one of our true "hero's" and proud 
she belongs to our family of great citizens. 
 
 For those in our family who have been under the 
weather, our prayers are with you for a fast recov-
ery.  If for some reason we have missed hearing 
from you and you need our help, please pick up 
the phone and call one of us.  We are here for you 
day and night.  If you need Sgt. Landers, call his 
office and if he is not in, his pager will reach him 
immediately and he will be in touch with you. 
 
 Thanks for all you folks do to make this a better 
place in which to live. I look forward to seeing you 
on the 20th. And by the by, thanks for my surprise 
last meeting. Normally those kind of surprises I find 
out about, boy you all hid that one big time. Had 
many great comments on my new shirts you gave 
me. Take care of each other and see you soon. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 Lou  

Lou’s Views 

LOU'S THOUGHT 
FOR THE MONTH 
 
Don’t ever be afraid to admit you were wrong.  
It’s like saying you’re wiser today than you were 
yesterday. 

 
When God measures man, He puts 
the tape around his heart, not his 
head. 
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This page is just one day in the life of our members!  This was Texas trash off and CRUD day—plus at the last mi-
nute we got a chance to do a fund raiser at Bass Pro on the same day!  What a day, what a day!  
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Membership Update 
 
 Beginning in April your Membership ladies will be 
sending letters to graduates of the Citizens Police 
Academy inviting them to join or renew their member-
ship to our great organization.  So if you know of 
someone who is a graduate of the CPA and they 
haven’t joined us, please encourage them to join us. 
 
 Also, current members will be sent a questionnaire 
requesting an update on personal information, just in 
case you have a new address or phone number.  We 
will include a sheet outlining the various activities the 

ECPAAA is involved in during the year and request  
you check those that you would like participate in.   In 
addition, we would like for you to tell us some of your 
hobbies, other areas of interest, and any special skills 
you have, you never know when they may come in 
handy. 
 
 So watch your mail and please return the 
form, even if you have already completed 
one, we are compiling a database and 
want to ensure that every member is in-
cluded. 
 Ann Zimmerman and Mildred Matthes  

TCPAA Regional Convention in August.  Make your reservations now.   
Moody Gardens—Galveston, Texas August 22nd thru August 25th 

Map of the World 
A father wanted to read a magazine but was 
being bothered by his little daughter, Vanessa.  
Finally, he tore a sheet out of his magazine on 
which was printed the map of the world.  
Tearing it into small pieces, he gave it to 
Vanessa, and said, “Go into the other room 
and see if you can put this together.”  After a 

few minutes, 
Vanessa returned 
and handed him the 
map correctly fitted 
together.  The father 
was surprised and 
asked how she had 
finished so quickly.  
“Oh,” she said, “on 

the other side of the paper is a picture of Je-
sus.”  “When I got all of Jesus back where He 
belonged, then the world came together.” 
  
  Submitted by Sharon Finnegan 

Kathy Haecker nominated for the  
2004 Star Woman of the Year 

We are proud of Kathy Haecker and we think she is a 
worthy of this honor, even if she did not come in first!  
From the Sunday, April 4th Star Telegram: “Since 
1999, crime victims in Hurst, Euless and Bedford have 
turned to Kathy Haecker for help when they needed it 
most.  Haecker is a liaison between the police and 
crime victims.  She worked on a volunteer basis until 
2002.  With a compassionate heart, Ms. Haecker en-
sures that rape victims have access to counseling, 
finds safe housing for victims of domestic violence and 
helps murder victim’s families pay for funeral expens-
es.  She spends countless hours researching local 
and state agencies to get crime victims the help they 
deserve.  She provides training to police officers to 
keep them updated on the services to victims.  Haeck-
er is also active in her church, volunteers in the Euless 
Police Academy and offers support in many other 
areas of law enforcement. “ 

BULB FUNDRAISER DUE  
April 20, 2004 

The fundraising with Flower Bulbs from 
Van Bourgondiens payment collection 
envelopes are due at the meeting on 
April 20th.  If you cannot attend the meeting on the 20th, 
please get them turned into the ECPAAA office by the 20th 

of April.  If you have any questions please contact 
Leah Benoit at 817-283-6703.  All checks must be 
made payable to ECPAAA. 
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ECPAAA  Minutes  
Tuesday, March 16, 2004 Meeting                                                                                  

Guest Speaker: None 
Meeting called to order by Lou Baum 
7:05 PM 
Invocation:  J. R. Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Adis Umpierre 
 
PRESENT:  President – Lou Baum   
Second Vice President - Adis Ump-
ierre Treasurer - Rose-Marie Stevens 
Secretary - Karen Duncan Parliamen-
tarian – Al Simmenroth Jim Adair, Na-
dine Barnes, Jackie Benner, Byron Be-
noit, Leah Benoit,  Cindy Carter, Sara 
Chandler,  Sharon Finnegan, J. R. 
Goad,  Kay Goad,  Erelene Hill, Warren 
Hinkley, Don Martin, Linda Lipp-Martin,  
Judie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, Chris 
Shanahan,  Barney Snitz, Geri Sorg,  
Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinneford,  Pau-
lette Tinker, Susan Vest, Helen Wag-
ner, Wes Weeks,  Richard Zavala, 
Ruth Zavala, Ann Zimmerman. 
 
Lou welcomed all present.  Visitors 
were recognized by Lou Baum:  Mayor 
Lib Saleh, Asst. Chief Bob Freeman 
and daughter Melanie, Betsy Boyette – 
Communications Manager, Cpl. Rich-
ardson, Kathy Haecker, Vicki and Cath-
erine Baum, and Mary Jane Reed, Te-
resia Foreman and Dagne Loff from 
Class 19. 
 
If you missed the meeting, 
you missed Lou’s surprise.  
Our Association and mem-
bers who volunteered 100 hours or 
more received President’s Council Vol-
unteer Service awards.  On hand to 
present the awards were Mayor Mary 
Lib Saleh and Chief Carmack.  Gold 
was presented to the Association as a 
group and Al Simmenroth.  Individual 
award recipients were Leah Benoit, 
Cindy Carter, Karen Duncan, Sharon 
Finnegan, Jim Adair, Kathy Haecker, 
Don Martin, Chris Shanahan, Wes 
Weeks, John Erickson, David Bolger 
and Lou Baum.  The awards were for 
service in 2003.  Each person received 
a letter signed by the President, a letter 
from Washington and a neat lapel pin.  
The Association received a nice plaque 
for our office.  If you were not recog-

nized as an individual, you were a valu-
able part of the award presented to the 
Association for 1000 hours or more.  
Congratulations to all!! 
 
Chief Carmack introduced Cpl. Rich-
ardson whose job is now full time crime 
scene.  Asst. Chief Freeman who hired 
in with Cpl Richardson had a few words 
to say.  The new equipment voted on in 
the last meeting has been received and 
Cpl. Richardson is already started put-
ting it to good use.  He thanked the 
Association for the purchase and an-
swered questions 
on the equipment.  Another item pre-
sented to the Association on the PD 
wish list is a computer and software for 
photo lineup to identify crimes.   
 
Chief Carmack thanked us for our part 
in the Awards Banquet and presented 
an award to the Association. 
 
We surprised Lou with some Thank 
You gifts for all his hard work for the 
organization.  With money collected we 
were able to purchase some nice golf 
shirts and caps from Texas Star. 
 
Three members of our current Class 19 
were present and recognized – Dagne, 
Teresia and Mary Jane. 
 
Kay Goad thanked all for the 
anniversary cake presented 
to J.R. at the last meeting. 
 
Approval for the February 
minutes made by Tim Stinneford.  Sec-
ond Susan Vest.  Passed. 
 
Approval for the February Treasurer 
report made by Ann Zimmerman.  Sec-
ond Tim Stinneford.  Passed. 
 
Current money market balance 
$3758.10.  Checking account balance 
$989.00. 
Lou spoke of the Police Department 
newest item on wish list. 
 
Leah had bulb order brochures availa-
ble.  Deadline for turning in will be April 

meeting.  Remember we will receive 
half of all sales.  Sell to your neighbors 
and friends.  It is a nice assortment and 
an easy way to make money. 
 
Leah will be attending the Convention 
in Moody gardens and would like to put 
the Association up for the Association 
of the Year award.  Also she would like 
to nominate our President – Lou for 
member of the year.  She will need 
help in organizing the material and get-
ting all the information together for this 
process. 
 
Faye Stinneford will be placing an or-
der soon so if anyone needs a hat or 
shirt let her know as it saves money to 
make one big order.  Think about Arbor 
Daze – you may need a hat for that 
Texas sun. 
 
Ann Zimmerman gave a report on 
Membership.  Ann and Mildred have 
been working on an Excel spreadsheet 
of all members past and present.  They 
will contact old members to try to inter-
est them in rejoining.  Updating profiles 
on all members will also be something 
they will work on. 
 
Lou asked those planning on attending 
the state convention to show hands as 
some idea is needed to determine if it 
will be possible to have a booth to sell 
miscellaneous items and make money.  
12-15 indicated an interest and 
planned to attend. 
 
Remember April 3 is CRUD 8A-815A 
arrive and Trash Off in Bob Eden Park 
arrive 8A-815A.  It was mentioned that 
there are Committees in Euless that 
periodically pick up trash in city parks 
but Trash Off is a city-wide get more 
people involved Day. 
 
Lou reminded everyone that March 26 
– Friday at 2 PM there would be a 
presentation in front of the Police De 
minutes continued from page 7 
 
department for the retiree bricks.  Also 
we will present the City with the granite 
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Brick from the Association.  Following 
at 3 PM at City Hall a retirement party 
for officer Babbs. 
 
Lou announced that we received a 
check for $480.00 from Leah Benoit’s 
company.  Thank you Leah! 
 
We will again have a budget review.  
There was discussion on the Benevo-
lent fund and what monies we may put 
in the fund.  Possible suggestions were 
the $500 donation from Wal-Mart and 
the $895 Bass Pro Income.  The Be-
nevolent fund receives money from the 
Golf tournament and other donations.  
Clarification was made that the Police 
Officers have a separate fund.  They 
do not contribute individually to the Be-
nevolent fund. 
 
Discussion was held on the purchase 
of a computer and software for the CID 
Multi Media room. Cost would be 
$1742.28.  Due to the type of work 
done, a computer fully designated to 
that office would greatly enhance de-
tails and the lineup capability.  Motion 
to approve made by Linda Martin.  Sec-
ond by Chris Shanahan.  Approved. 
 
Currently there are available funds in 
the Budget under future Projects.  Ad-
ditional income for Brick Sales will be 
$1200.00. 
 
Adis read a Thank You note from Ann 
Marie Snitz thanking everyone for the 
sweatshirt and cap. 
 
Adis announced Volunteer of the 
Month will be Judy Rick.  Congratula-
tions Judy!!  Judy will receive a gift cer-
tificate for Texas Star.  
 
We have been offered the opportunity 
to attend a CPR class.  The class will 
be on a Saturday in  May and will allow 
12 participants per class.   Those inter-
ested give names to Adis. 
 
Due to personal reasons we have re-
ceived a resignation from John Erick-
son – First VP.  We are sorry to lose 
John and at this time we will leave the 
position open. 
Adis will be meeting with the committee 

chairpersons to select the monthly and 
quarterly volunteer. 
 
Lou announced we will be under budg-
et for the Trading Cards offered to Po-
lice officers.  Five officers will be re-
ceiving cards as follows:  J. R. Kraft, R. 
D. Powell, Ron Williamson, Steve 
Kockos, C. B. Sanders. 
 
Wes Weeks thanked everyone who 
attended the recent regional meeting 
held in Euless.  The April meeting will 
be held in Fort Worth.  Wes is helping 
CPAANT work on a website which they 
hope to have in place soon and every-
one will have an opportunity to view the 
latest happenings on the web. 
Lou has talked to Garland CPA. 
 
Don Martin has turned the COP Pro-
gram over to Cindy Carter.  Currently 
Don will devote most of his time to his 
new job of campaign manager for his 
wife who is running for a position on 
the City Council. 
 
Cindy Carter reported that Spring break 
week the cars were scheduled out eve-
ry day.  Yeh! Yeh! Yeh!  The presence 
of the car during the day has generated 
a lot of positive feedback from citizens. 
 
Lou mentioned we will be starting a 
new monogram brick fundraiser.  We 
have had several new classes since 
the bricks were offered and there are 
still a lot of opportunities out there to 
sell more bricks.  More details to follow. 
 
Looks like we will be getting a brand 
new COP car from Allen Samuels 
Dodge soon. 
 
Officer J. J. Gordon spoke in Gary’s’ 
absence.  Euless will be putting on the 
summer camp along with the Euless 
Fire Department.  Camp dates will be 
June 7-11 and June 21-25.  Children 
ages 10, 11 and 12.  Cost is FREE.  
This year there will be more emphasis 
on training.  Our help is needed as vol-
unteers.  Contact Gary Landers or J. J. 
Gordon if you would like to volunteer 
for a day or a couple hours.  We have 
allotted monies in the Budget to go to-
wards this worthwhile camp.  Each 

child will receive a T-shirts.  A bus has 
been donated to transport the children 
to Hurst for lunch on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday.  Monday 
the meal will be provided by Chick Fi-
let.  Friday will be a cookout.   
 
If you missed the Brahmas game, Eu-
less PD came out ahead and won the 
guns and hoses competition.  They 
received a cash amount as they beat 
all opponents.   
 
J. J. thanked everyone for all their vol-
unteer hours for the City and the PD.  
No Dare Program this year.  Reported 
David Priest is doing much better.  He 
has lost 19lbs. which is good and is 
more concerned about his daughter 
who recently went to Iraq with the mili-
tary.  J. J. reported new son Zane is 
doing well – at 4 months he weighs 18 
pounds and is 26” long. 
 
Cindy Carter reported Barbara Lucas 
recently fell in her home.  She would 
enjoy receiving cards as she really 
misses being able to participate with 
us. 
 
It was reported David Mishkin is recov-
ering well and doing much better.   
 
Lou thanked all for his gifts.   
 
Brochures were available for Arbor 
Daze.  This year there will not be cou-
pons to get the parking pass for Euless 
residents.  You will get the parking 
pass at the Midway Recreation Center 
by showing your Euless drivers license.  
Lou hoped to have tickets for the enter-
tainment at the next meeting but those 
will be available at Texas Star. 
 
At 9:10 PM motion to adjourn made by 
Geri Sorg.  Second J. R. Goad.      
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Treasurer’s Report 

INCOME February March YTD Annual Budget Difference 
Arbor Daze Parking     $0.00 $10,000.00 -$10,000.00 

Bass Pro Events     $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 

Brick Sales   $1,200.00 $1,200.00 $5,000.00 -$3,800.00 

City Crud Pick-Up Event      $0.00 $800.00 -$800.00 

Flower Fund Raiser   $40.00 $40.00 $1,000.00 -$960.00 

Grocery Care Cards $33.42   $74.96 $200.00 -$125.04 

Member Merchandise Sales     $63.50 $500.00 -$436.50 

Membership Dues $260.00 $140.00 $1,040.00 $1,300.00 -$260.00 

Money Market Interest     $0.00 $100.00 -$100.00 

Other Income $984.00 $60.50 $1,049.50 $1,000.00 $49.50 
Symposium Booth Income     $0.00 $1,100.00 -$1,100.00 

TOTAL INCOME $1,277.42 $1,440.50 $3,467.96 $22,000.00 -$18,532.04 

            
EXPENSES           
9-1-1 Day     $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 

Arbor Daze Ending Social     $0.00 $1,000.00 -$1,000.00 

Arbor Daze Food Requirements     $0.00 $50.00 -$50.00 
Brick Expenses $1,180.54   $1,180.54 $1,200.00 -$19.46 
Christmas Providers (1 family)     $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 

CPANNT Dues $25.00   $25.00 $25.00 $0.00 
Directories $118.68   $118.68 $150.00 -$31.32 
Flower Fund Expenses     $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 

Flowers and Cards     $35.00 $200.00 -$165.00 

Furniture (2 Display Cases)     $0.00 $3,000.00 -$3,000.00 

ID Trading Cards     $0.00 $1,050.00 -$1,050.00 

Internet     $0.00 $120.00 -$120.00 

Member Merchandise Costs     $0.00 $500.00 -$500.00 

Merchandise Symposium Expense     $0.00 $610.00 -$610.00 

Misc Awards and Gifts $94.66   $94.66 $200.00 -$105.34 

Monthly Membership Awards $25.00 $25.00 $200.00 $550.00 -$350.00 

Office Supplies $35.20 $14.15 $49.35 $100.00 -$50.65 
Other Social Events $83.84 $5.49 $221.88 $1,010.00 -$788.12 

Pals Summer Camp     $0.00 $2,000.00 -$2,000.00 

Police Annual Award Banquet $5,000.00   $5,000.00 $5,000.00 $0.00 
Police Appreciation Week     $0.00 $400.00 -$400.00 

Police Christmas Food     $0.00 $250.00 -$250.00 

Postage for Board     $0.00 $200.00 -$200.00 

Postage for Newsletter   $37.00 $37.00 $500.00 -$463.00 

Sam's Card     $0.00 $30.00 -$30.00 
State Symposium     $0.00 $455.00 -$455.00 

Water by the Gallon   $119.00 $119.00 $250.00 -$131.00 

Web Site/Domain Name $75.00   $75.00 $300.00 -$225.00 

TOTAL EXPENSES $6,637.92   $200.64 $7,156.11 $20,300.00 -$13,143.89 

      
Note:  $2642.65 spent on special projects, request of Gary Landers for evidence lab. 
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ECPAAA Volunteer Hours -  March 2004 
Grand Totals   

Volunteer Name CID COP 
CPA 

Class 

Crime 
Vic-
tims 

Veh. 
Main. 

Water 
Plants 

Misc. 
March 
Total 

CID 
Total 

COP 
Total 

CPA 
Class 

Crime 
Vic-
tims 
Total 

Veh. 
Main. 
Total 

Water 
Plants 
Total 

Misc. 
Total 

Bass 
Pro 

Total 

Year To 
Date 
Total 

Jim Adair   9.00  1.00    10.00 0.00 22.15 0.00 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  23.15 

Dale Anderson               0.00 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   3.50 

Nadine Barnes       2.00  2.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 7.15 0.00  7.15 

Lou Baum     2.00         2.00 0.00 5.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   8.50 

Jackie Benner       2.15  2.15 0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 4.15 0.00  4.60 

Byron Benoit     1.00         1.00 0.00 0.00 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   1.00 

Leah Benoit    3.50   2.00  5.50 0.00 0.00 6.50 0.00 0.00 4.00 8.00 6.15 24.65 

Bob Bouse               0.00 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   3.50 

Cindy Carter   37.15 6.15  1.00  27.50 72.00 3.00 73.15 10.60 4.00 1.00 0.00 79.95  172.50 

Sarah Chandler   4.50           4.50 0.00 4.65 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   4.65 

Karen Duncan   4.50     8.50 13.00 0.00 10.65 0.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 21.50  32.65 

John Erickson   8.50           8.50 0.00 21.65 0.00 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00   24.65 

Sharon Finnegan   4.15     2.00 6.15 0.00 8.65 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 12.00  21.65 

J. R. Goad               0.00 0.00 5.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 12.00 6.15 23.15 

Kay Goad         0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.15 6.15 

Erlene Hill               0.00 2.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.50 6.15 

Patrick Hinde   3.45      3.45 0.00 3.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  3.45 

Valerie Hinde   3.45           3.45 0.00 3.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   3.45 

Warren Hinkley   28.00 3.00     31.00 0.00 28.00 7.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00  43.50 

Charley LaFontaine   7.15           7.15 0.00 7.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   7.15 

Don Martin   4.50      4.50 7.50 9.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00 0.00  18.50 

Linda Martin               0.00 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   4.50 

Mildred Matthes   5.45 3.50     9.15 0.00 18.45 8.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  26.65 

David Mishkin   2.00         2.50 4.50 0.00 2.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.50   4.50 

Judie Nolden   4.15    3.00  7.15 0.00 8.65 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.00 0.00  16.65 

Betty Overstreet               0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.50 3.50 

Chris Shanahan    11.50  3.00  2.00 16.50 0.00 5.50 11.50 0.00 5.00 2.00 2.00  26.00 

David Shanahan               0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.15 6.15 

Al Simmenroth    13.00  12.50   25.50 0.00 5.00 17.00 0.00 53.50 0.00 0.00  75.50 

Barney Snitz 1.50             1.50 7.65 3.50 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   11.80 

Rose-Marie Ste-
vens 

       21.00 21.00 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 21.00  29.50 

Faye Stinneford               0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 5.15 0.00 4.00 10.45 

Patricia Taffner         0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 4.00 

Adis Umpierre   2.15       0.45 3.00 6.00 0.00 23.65 0.45 0.00 0.00 2.45 5.15   32.30 

Billie Vest         0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 3.15 

Susan Vest   4.15           4.15 0.00 4.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 7.30 

Helen Wagner        2.00 2.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.00  10.00 

Craig Ward               0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   0.45 

Wes Weeks   4.50      4.50 0.00 4.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00  4.50 

Ann Zimmerman   5.45 7.00         12.45 0.00 12.45 11.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00   23.95 

Totals 1.50 144.00 50.45 1.00 16.50 10.00 68.50 292.15 21.00 312.45 82.15 5.00 73.00 33.50 174.50 46.50 748.50 

  March   
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 Saturday, April 17, 2004: Arbor Daze Community Workday, from 9 AM until 2 PM 

 April 20, 2004:  Pre-Arbor Days Pizza Party followed by the ECPAAA Meeting, Public Confer-

ence room at the PD beginning at 6:30 PM 

 April 20, 2004 -Bulb Orders due– Turn in at meeting or leave in ECPAAA office. 

 Friday, April 23, 2004: Arbor Daze 11:30 AM to Midnight 

 Saturday April 24, 2004 Arbor Daze 8:30 AM to Midnight 

 Sunday April 25, 2004 Arbor Daze 9:30 AM to 7:00 PM Tuesday,  

Newsletter Submissions 
 

If you would like to include an 
article or a photograph in the 
newsletter you can email it to: 
 

news@ecpaaa.org  
 
New articles, ideas, and  funny stories 
are welcomed! 

 
The deadline for articles is the 5th of 
each month, so please submit your 
articles before that date. 

  ECPAAA 
 1102 W. EULESS BLVD. 
  EULESS, TX 76040 

Betty Overstreet 

LaVerle White 

Belated March 
Judy Rick 

Helen Wagner 

APRIL Birthdays 

Reminders…   

Directory Updates 
 

If you have an update for the 
new directory, please submit 
it now.  We will have the new 
directory updates ready in 
the May ECPAAA Meeting.  
This will be your last chance 
for updates before the 
next publishing of the 
directory. 


